Date: 31 January, 1987

From: LF Sanders

To: Jim Kilbreth, President

Subject: Minutes of the Winter Clinic, SCTCCCA

10:06- President Kilbreth:

a. commenced the meeting

- b. awarded a plaque of appreciation to Mike Moore, Irmo High School; for his service to the track coaches association
- c. gave out the All-State certificates for cross-country d. refered to Coach Delmar Howell of Mauldin High about the track All-State certificates from last year
- e. reminded all members about paying dues at the summer coaches meeting.
- 10:14- Coach of the year for cross-country was presented by Coach Ed Boehmke of Eastside High. Three coaches were voted on: Coach Howell, Coach Kilbreth, and Coach Ted Whitaker of Hilton Head High. Coach Whitaker was voted to represent South Carolina.
- 10:18- The Coaches Classic Track and Field Meet was discussed by the meet director= Coach Steve Wilson, Socastee High.
- 10:57- The Shrine Bowl Run was discussed by Coach Moore. During the discussion, Coach Bob Jenkins of Northwestern High proposed that 40 senior athletes(which would include all senior girls under 20:00 at the state cross-country meet=with at least 2 girls if there are not any girls under 20:00) will be selected from the state cross-country meet, to run in the Shrine Bowl Run. The athletes will be pick base on the performance at the state meet. The proposal was seconded by Coach Harold Jones of Hanna High. It was passed by a yes vote.

Coach Howell proposed that picking the coach for the Shrine Bowl Run be done at the annual July clinic. It was seconded by Coach Deborah James of Lower Richland High. It was passed by a yes vote.

- 11:26- New rules and salient fixture for the coming season was presented by LF Sanders of Bell Street Middle.
- 12:18- Coach Jenkins presented a topic on "Junior College Connections".
 His discussion pointed out several junior college track
 programs that a high school coach could contact.
- 12:27- President Kilbreth started into some of the topics that the Sports Advisory group went into in the fall. Coach Jenkins offered a proposal that the High School League require a track rules clinic to be attended by each school. Coach John Jones of Spring Valley High seconded. It was passed by a yes vote. President Kilbreth will draft a letter to High School League to request the above proposal.
- 12:41- President Kilbreth adjorned the meeting.